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     The Civil War blockade-

runner Condor Heritage Dive 

Site represents a òfirstó in 

North Carolina maritime his-

tory, public education, inter-

pretation and stewardship 

when dedicated on June 16 at 

Fort Fisher State Historic 

Siteõs Battle Acre.  

     North Carolina Depart-

ment of Natural and Cultural 

Resources Secretary Susi H. 

Hamilton, underwater archae-

ologists Gordon Watts and 

John W. Morris and co-

sponsor Friends of Fort Fisher 

will host local officials and the 

public for inauguration of this 

first NC Heritage Dive Site. 

     NC Underwater Archaeol-

ogy Branch (UAB) director John 

W. Morris, staff archaeologists 

Gregory Stratton, Chris Souther-

ly and Nathan Henry, are training 

volunteer divers from the diving 

community centered around 

Wilmington, along with graduate 

students from East Carolina Uni-

versityõs Program in Maritime 

Studies (ECU).  UAB staff, volun-

teers and students will work 

NCDNCR Secretary Susi H. Hamilton to  
dedicate stateôs premier Heritage Dive Site 

/ƻƴǝƴǳŜŘ ƻƴ ǇŀƎŜ о 

towards codifying this new ap-

proach to preserving our sub-

merged cultural resources through 

education and the creation of a 

sense of public stewardship. Docu-

mentation will provide a quantifia-

ble baseline for monitoring the site 

and how it changes through time 

for not only the wreck itself, but 

also include the surrounding envi-

ronment. This will include monitor-

ing environmental impact upon 

both the transitory depositional 

sand and the coquina substrate and 

are ideal opportunities to expand 

public involvement in the conserva-

tion and stewardship of these irre-

placeable submerged cultural re-

sources.   
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T H E  P O W D E R  M A G A Z I N E  

From the site manager, Jim Steele... 
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Dear Friends: 

 Memorial Day Weekend starts the summer tourism season at Fort Fisher. This will be my 11th Fort Fisher 

summer, and every year I have seen more and more visitors come to visit the òGibraltar of the South.ó This is a good 

thing, and the staff and volunteers here at Fort Fisher are ready to give our visitors a great experience. 

 This summer we will continue the popular òFort Fisher Junior Reservesó programs, which focus on childrenõs 

activities. The òBeat the Heató lecture series by local historians also continues; if you like history you do not want to 

miss these. As always we have the Mary Holloway Seasonal Interpreter program, where a Civil War soldier takes 

people on a tour of the battlefield and closes with a musket demonstration. For this summer, Kaitlin OõConnor has 

returned to fill the position. Kaitlin interned at Fort Fisher last summer and did such a great job we were determined 

to have her back again. And a special tour, òFort Fisher Above the Scenesó is ongoing. It is an opportunity to learn 

about Fort Fisher from site historian Ray Flowers and to go on top of the earthworks, from where the view is unsur-

passed. 

 To accommodate the increasing number of visitors, projected to reach one million annually by 2020, NC His-

toric Sites and the Friends of Fort Fisher are working together to plan bigger and better facilities. In addition to a new 

interpretive center three times the size of the current facility, the site hopes to reconstruct the land face earthworks 

that were destroyed by airstrip construction during World War II. To see any of these plans come to fruition, we 

need you to get involved. The best thing you can do to help make Fort Fisher the best Civil War destination in the 

nation is to join the Friends of Fort Fisher. The Friends make everything we do here possible, and your support is 

needed. So please become a member and we look forward to seeing you here this summer! 

       

       Sincerely,  

   Jim Steele 

 


